



MEMORANDUM

DATE:        
March 22, 2000


TO:
Rob Chapman


Hank Courtright


Steve Gehl


Gail Kendall


Ted Marston


Stephen Peck


Veronika Rabl


Ric Rudman


Karl Stahlkopf

FROM:
Rick Shumard and Sara Ennis

SUBJECT:
ENTERGY EXECUTIVE BRIEFING
We are confirming the Executive Briefing for Entergy on Thursday afternoon, March 30 and  Friday morning, March 31 in the Executive Conference Room.  Attending from Entergy will be:


Frank Gallaher, Sr. VP, Generation, Transmission, and Energy Management


John Zemanek, VP Transmission


Johnny Ervin, Vice President Customer Service Support


Archie Norris, Director System Services


Larry Fincher, Director System Services


Susan Soergel, Supervisor, Technology Support

Entergy’s involvement with TC and cofunding and their total EPRI funding in 2000 is as follows:


Base dues for 1998:
$4,051,986


Co-funding (Executed, pending and planned) for 2000 is yet to be finalized


TC funding (Executed, pending and planned for 2000 is $1,002,372

A funding breakdown is attached, as well as a briefing agenda and biographies of the Entergy executives.  For more detailed information on Entergy, please refer to the Master and Sector Account Plans on the Public Folders under Client Relations.

Frank Gallaher is new to the EPRI Board of Directors this year, and he sees this briefing as a means to get him up to speed on all of the facets of EPRI.  While Frank has delegated the EPRI membership decision to his direct reports, and even to the next lower level (Directors) in the organization, it is likely that he may take a bit more active role in that decision process since he is on our Board.  Frank has been our EPRI champion at Entergy for many years in the fossil and environmental areas.  The other executives are somewhat familiar with EPRI, however, Entergy has not participated in EPRI's T&D programs for four years.  While our recent experiences with Entergy are positive on balance, they are not very familiar with the added membership flexibility over the past four years.  Entergy is a participant in the Transmission Reliability Initiative, but feels that the Distribution Reliability Initiative doesn't meet with their needs. However, this briefing would not be the right venue to address this issue unless they bring the subject to the table.

Entergy is an investor-owned company, headed by Wayne Leonard as CEO. They are in the process of setting up a separate transmission operation, and they have already split into five local distribution companies, each headed up by a President.  This means that for the Power Delivery and Retail Sectors, there are a half dozen entities into which we sell whereas before there was only one.

Entergy has often stated that one of their core competencies is nuclear power generation.  In addition to nuclear properties within their franchise territory, they purchased the Pilgrim plant from Boston Edison, and are in the process of acquiring the Fitzpatrick and Indian Point 3 nuclear assets from the New York Power Authority.  We can look forward to their continuing along this path of acquiring nuclear assets.

Thanks for your participation.  Bob Temple and Rick Shumard are scheduled to meet with each of you separately on March 29th to answer any specific questions you might have on Entergy and their operations.  In the interim please call Rick at x 5290 or Sara at x 1048 if you have any questions.

Attachments

c:  
Bob Temple


Kurt Yeager
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